7. APPLICATION TO THE RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY BOARD'S DISCRETIONARY FUND – SCOUTING DEANS DISTRICT

The Board considered a report, and a recommendation from the 27 June 2007 Community Services Committee prior to this meeting, to seek approval for an application for funding from the Board's 2007/08 Discretionary Fund.

The Board **resolved** to support the application and allocate \$600 from the 2006/07 Discretionary Fund to Scouting Deans District for scout leader Kevin Bennett to attend the 21st World Jamboree in England.